Minutes from Weekly Business Development Meeting

Individuals Present:  Janet Clifton, Joe Ike, Rob Mason, Georgia Parks, Sybil Signs

1. Joe Ike reported to the committee that there appears to be good evidence that ready meals are becoming increasingly popular, particularly in the larger towns and cities, where the main buyers appear to be office workers who buy meals during the day to save cooking for themselves in the evening.  These products produce excellent profit.  The potential problem with them is that they have a very short shelf life.  Foreign foods and “healthy” foods appear to be more popular than other types.

Georgia Parks proposed that a detailed costing exercise should be carried out to find out how much it would cost the company to develop ready meals.  Joe Ike suggested that customer opinion could be sought in branches.  Janet Clifton agreed to arrange this.  Further discussion is planned for the next meeting.

2. Janet Clifton stated that arrangements for the opening of the new outlet store in Geneva on December 15 were well under way.  All the normal publicity had been arranged for the event with the exception of the 2-page spread in the Finger Lakes Times, which has not yet been arranged because they do not accept advertisements more than 1 month in advance of publication.  The design work for the ad has been prepared.  It was planned to appear in the November 29 edition.  It was agreed that P. Smith would arrange this.

3. Sybil Signs confirmed that the company has been having difficulty with its computer system.  Rob Mason pointed out that customer relations were being hurt because the sales managers were having difficulty accessing the database when dealing with customer issues.  Georgia Parks expressed concern about the situation and suggested that the entire company focus on positive customer relations while the computer system is repaired or upgraded.

